
Fremont Township Minutes 
October 13, 2022 

 
 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on October 13, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Fremont Township Hall.   
 
Board members present:  A. Holbrook, R. Curell, M. Blatt, C. Franzel, and K. Thom.  Absent: None. 
 
Guests:  Henry & Carolyn Wymore, Greg Eggert, Ken Bragg, Ida Barrons, and Gail Prill. 
 
MINUTES:  Motion made by R. Curell, seconded by C. Franzel to approve the September 8, 2022, meeting 
minutes as presented - motion carried.   
    
BILLS:  Motion to pay the bills as presented including check # 14851 to Burnham & Flower for $4,573.00 
for the insurance renewal, made by A. Holbrook, seconded by C. Franzel - motion carried.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident asked what the latest update is with the new telephone service?  C. Franzel stated that Turner 
Technical referred us to their parent company (Netexpress) because they work with municipalities and would 
be a better fit for us.  The price would stay the same.  The Board stated that we should continue moving 
forward with the new phone system as long as the price stayed the same. 
 
CLERK REPORT: 
A. Holbrook gave the Board the report from the Zoning Administrator.  He issued one citation and four 
permits.  A. Holbrook also stated that she received the audit report and would get each Board member a 
copy.   
  
TREASURER REPORT:    
Treasurer balance as of September 30, 2022, was $620,240.60.  Motion to accept the treasurer report made 
by A. Holbrook, seconded by K. Thom - motion carried.   M. Blatt mentioned paying the MES for the 
Mayville Fire Department SBCA units.  Motion made by A. Holbrook, seconded by K. Thom to make that 
payment of $42,460.00 – motion carried.  
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – Had two burials this month.  M. Blatt received another bid from removal of the trees at 
the cemetery and the quote from the Caretaker is close within price of that bid.  Motion made by A. 
Holbrook, seconded by C. Franzel to approve the bid received by Zach Stone for the removal of the marked 
trees at the cemetery – motion continued.   
Road Report – M. Blatt stated that O’Brien and Cat Lake Roads have been completed but that it does not 
look like Snover Road will be completed this year because the contractors are not able to get the material to 
finish the job.  M. Blatt stated that all the other road projects have been completed.  M. Blatt stated that he 
has gotten complaints on the hall parking lot because the gravel trucks are making the parking lot very 
muddy.  He will follow up with Lyle and the owner of the gravel pit to have them fix the parking lot. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 
Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


